Making Color Last in the Garden


After the dark and mostly bleak days of winter, we all love the brilliant colors of spring and summer flowers in our gardens.  As summer transitions into fall, most of those blooms have faded, and our plants are beginning to show signs of serious wear and tear as they get ready for their annual nap.  But don’t despair--there are many things you can do to prolong color and interest in your garden well into the fall and even early winter.


Some simple long-range planning should be your first line of attack.  For example, add some late-season perennials to your landscape.  The extended bloom of sedums, asters, dahlias, and chrysanthemums can last until mid-October in the maritime Northwest.  Your local nursery can suggest other choices, such as long-blooming roses.  In addition, consider foliage when selecting plants to provide late color.  Ornamental grasses and many common shrubs and trees turn dramatic shades of red, copper, and bronze as temperatures cool.  You might also choose a few plants that produce brightly colored berries in the fall  -  they add visual interest and also attract birds in abundance to your yard.


You can get the most mileage out of your spring- and summer-blooming perennials through the process of deadheading.  Not only does this technique encourage more flowers from the plants you have, but it also keeps your garden free of the shriveled, faded, and scraggly brown things that add nothing to the ambiance!


To deadhead plants with leaves on their stems, trim down to the first healthy leaf below the faded flower.  When cutting back roses, snip the stem at the first five-leaf shoot below the spent bloom.  To deadhead plants with woody-type stems (such as phlox, aster, zinnia), use sharp pruners, and trim the faded flowers about a quarter inch above the next bud.  Cut off the flower spikes of plants like delphiniums and foxgloves to encourage a possible second bloom.  Still another deadheading technique applies to long-stemmed flowers that grow a succession of blossoms on a single stalk, such as daylilies, irises, and hollyhocks--simply break off the flower where its stem meets the stalk.


Other perennials in your landscape can be pruned for a second or third bloom.  Prairie mallow (Sidalcae), speedwell (Veronica), and monkshood (Aconitum) will rebloom if cut back to the base of the primary spike.  To encourage a second bloom from Shasta daisies and yarrow, cut them back by about a third after they finish flowering and then all the way back to the new basal foliage, once it emerges.


Deadheading and pruning aren’t the only ways to extend the blooming season.  You might also try setting pots of annuals in areas in need of a color boost and planting late-summer and fall-flowering bulbs in early to midsummer for late-season flowers.


Walk through your garden frequently during the growing season, deadheading, pruning and thinking creatively as you go.  With a little extra effort, you can enjoy a huge variety of colorful plants most of the year.

